
St John’s Way Medical Centre

Practice Area and Registration Policy

Our current practice area covers the post code area of N19.  This is shown on our practice website www.stjohnsway.nhs.uk  under the tab “Practice Area”.  It is our policy to remove patients who move away from our agreed area.  They then normally register with another GP, closer to their new address within a short period of time, and we are notified of this by NHS England.
In exceptional cases, for continuity of care, we can continue to keep a patient registered if they move a short distance (no more than approximately half a mile) outside the practice area where it would still be possible to offer visiting services.  However, we ask patients moving further away than this to re-register with a GP close to their home in order to receive the full care stipulated in the medical services contract provided by NHS GPs.

Information about finding a local GP practice can be found on the national NHS Choices website http://www.nhs.uk/Pages/HomePage.aspx.
To register at this practice, we ask patients to:
· Bring 2 proofs of living in the Practice Area (examples of acceptable documents are shown in the list below;
· Complete NHS New Patient Registration (GMS1) form
· Complete SJW New Patient Questionnaire and any other forms as requested by our Reception Staff
· Give details of your previous GP’s name and practice address

· Bring your NHS number (as on your NHS Card or from your previous surgery)

· Attend a New Patient Health Check with one of our Nursing Team

Examples of documents that are acceptable as proof are listed below (NB they must show up to date information):


· Gas bill 

· Electricity bill 

· Council Tax bill 

· Landline Telephone bill 

· Home Insurance Policy 

· TV License (with address) 

· Rent Book / Tenancy Agreement 

· Housing or other Benefit document 

· Pension Book 

· Bank Statement 

· Letter from University/College 

· Other document from reputable source – eg letter from voluntary organisation or refuge 
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